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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CI:IllISTIAN EDUCATIJN 
to the Fourth ~uarterly Conference 

Se~tember 11 , 1951 

The church year has been a challenging one in many respects . Though 
there are discouragements as well as joys, the Master whom we serve does give 
strength and courage to meet each situation in a spirit of love . 
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The kindergarten dep2rtment began an extended session and seeks to make the 
best adjustrn.ent possible to the need for two kindergarten groups . 

Primary boys and girls are participating in many activities seeking to lea.rn 
by doing. More effective planning is being done in this group . 

Juniors have had a very good year in interest, attendance, and varied projects . 
Teache~s in this department are working on a set of standards for themselves which 
will help tL.em improve their effectiveness . 

Vacation Church School , held in June , enrolled 90 boys ruld girls in ki11der­
garten , primc:ry, and junior groups . Forty-one adults helpea. with the school . The 
groups where reg··nler workers were able to help had a 6.efini te adva.nta.ge in ma.king 
this special '\•!ork an integral part of the total program • 

The Youth Division has been active throughout the year , and those participa­
ting have had many fine experiences . The president of our MYF and. sub- district 
president , also from our group , attended the National Convocation et Purdue \·rith 
great benefit, we believe . Ue were delighted to heve a mer~ber of our Fellowship 
participate in the Conference Caraven to Europe this summer . A youth activities week 
held in July was very helpful and enjoyable . Young people have participated in 
many church- wide activities . 

The Duke Memorial young people were host to a Confer,::.nce-wid.e evc.ngelism 
workshop which was well attended and meaningful to all participating . 

These anc.l other projects have been carried on by the Youth Division. Even so, 
this is our most needed place of emphasis for the corL-..ing year. Far too fe-..·1 young 
people are active in our fello\1ship , and for those pcrticipating there is a gre~t 
need for deepening spiritual concepts. We need more G:.du.l t leaders who \·'ill give 
themselves a.s a m.unber cio now to help guide a.nd assist Youne People in their growth 
c..nd develo1Jment toward G·od • 

. A:n event of the year tha.t will mean much to our Christi:m Ed.ucati on program 
was our participation in a Seminar on 11The Total Program of Christian Ea.ucation11 at 
Lake Junaluska in Au.gust . Six people from our church eave a week to study and planning 
for more effective Christian Education . The pastor , Church School Superintendent, 
chil<ir·en 1 s Division Superint endsnt, a Primary Teacher, the Hew Intermediate Depart­
ment Superintendent , and the Director, \·1e:ce part of a. group led by some of the most 
skilled people in our church . Ey this study we got a new vision of the possibilities 
for a local Board of Christian Education and the thines that may be accomplished when 
many people work for their God through their church in teaching , visiting, and other 
capacities. In the spirit of this seminar ·we begin the new church school year . --sure 
that the Christian way of life will be taught and caught effectively as we give 
oursel ves wholeheartedly to the : aster ' s service . 

Elizabeth Johnson , D. R. E . 
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